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PHOTO: A view of the J. S. Robbins & Son store and the C. D. Rounds Hardware Store, taken between 1887 and 1892

The Robbins Store was built in 1887, the Rounds Block in 1886. The latter was Wheeler’s Drug Store. Halsey’s Market was in the block on the left when it burned in 1967. (Lacona)
Volume one of the Abandoned Cemetery books has been published and covered the early deaths of the town, the Rice Family plot, Pioneer/Goodenough District Cemetery, Scripture Cemetery and North Road/Barnard Cemetery. The second in the series will document Noyes Cemetery. The family names include Baker, Barlow, Button, DeLapp, Gray, Hibbard, Howlett, Johnson, Lester, Look, McGuire, McLean, Noyes, Porter, Plumley, Roberts, Rogers, Russel, Samson, Stewart and we have documented 4 stones that were previously left out of the original survey. Any information on these families or photographs would be appreciated. Contact me at the office. 

Pat Monroe has donated a copy of the Roberts, Tudor, Landis genealogy for the history archives. 

Children’s Christmas Tree event:

This event involves children from the community in a service project, which benefits a needy family or elderly person. The children will gather at the town hall and decorate an artificial tree the week of November 6 to November 10. The community will vote during the week of November 13 to November 30 on their “favorite” tree. Tuesday, December 5 certificates of participation will be awarded, cookies and punch is served and everyone leaves happy and feeling good about the holiday and themselves.  The trees will be delivered in time for Christmas. 

This year we have twelve groups signed up and welcome any others to join us by calling my office or Rae Allen at 387-3666. These trees are distributed to people/families who would otherwise have no tree for Christmas or are in need of a little Christmas cheer for the holidays. Last year an elderly woman was dying of congestive heart failure and was thrilled to receive a tree, especially when delivered by the children who decorated it. Another tree went to a former girl scout leader who had become a widow earlier that year and had not planned on a Christmas tree for the holidays. She decided to add lights to the tree and was touched by the gesture. Another family burdened with illness and unemployed bought dollar store presents for their children but had no extra money for a tree and were delighted to receive a tree. Call my office if you know of a family in need.

The History Center is located at the Town Hall, the old Blount-Parker Recreation Building, downstairs in what was the bowling alley, 1992 Harwood Drive in Sandy Creek. 

I am available to researchers by appointment as well as every Friday from 9am to 4pm. Researchers needing appointments who cannot come Fridays during business hours can call my office for a night or weekend appointment. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. 

Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com
Charlene

